

## San Jose Fire Fighters · Local 230

425 E. Santa Clara Street, Suite 300, San Jose, CA 95113 • (408) 286-8718 • FAX (408) 286-2577



## SENT BY E-MAIL & LETTER CARRIER

July 25, 2011

Ms. Gina Donnelly, Deputy Director City of San Jose Employee Relations 200 East Santa Clara Street San Jose, CA 95113

**RE:** Retirement Reform Negotiations

Ms. Donnelly:

Thank you for your letter of July 22, 2011 regarding confirmation of proposed meeting dates for Retirement Reform Negotiations. I also appreciate your eagerness to resume discussions. Unfortunately, bringing multiple parties together in the middle of summer is not easily achieved.

I'm sure that by your expression of disappointment over not being able to convene on a few proposed meeting dates in August, you can appreciate my frustration as Local 230's requests to resume Retirement Reform Negotiations were deferred by your office for several months.

Feelings aside, I may take you up on your offer to meet prior to August 19<sup>th</sup> as questions arise within my team regarding previously submitted information requests.

I look forward to meeting with you as soon as possible.

Respectfully,

Robert Sapien, Jr., President

c: George Beattie, President, POA Jeff Welch, SJFF Local 230 Chris Platten, Esq.